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MonValley District Office 

307 Fairmont Avenue, Fairmont, WV  26554 

Phone:  304-366-6811     ~     Fax:  304-333-0224 

“COMMUNITY” 

MonValley District Newsletter 

Dear Brothers & Sisters in the Faith,  

In 1973 I had a wrestling match with God. I felt God calling me to ministry but, 

like Jonah, I ran. God did not desert me. He persisted. Finally, as I prayed the 

prayer of submission “God, your will be done on earth as it is in Heaven” a  

powerful peace washed over me. And as they say, the rest is history-my spiritual 

journey of forty plus years of ministry.  
 

So, you would think I learned my lesson. Here it is 2014 and again I am bold 

enough to question God: “Are you sure you want me to be a District               

Superintendent?” My soul wrestled with the pros and cons. Finally, I prayed the 

prayer of submission “God, your will be done on earth as it is in Heaven” and 

the peace that passes all understanding flooded my soul.  
 

Now what? I am asking you to partner with me as I claim personal responsibility 

as a Pastor “To equip God’s people to do His work and build up the church, the 

body of Christ” (Ephesians 4:12).  “Let us run with endurance the race God has 

put before us” (Hebrews 12:1).  How do we do this? “…by keeping our eyes on 

Jesus, the champion who perfects our faith” (Hebrews 12:2).  
 

What does this partnership look like? “Let us not neglect our meeting together 

…but encourage one another” (Hebrews 10:25). In this marathon of life they will 

know we are Christians by our love. Our love for one another will prove to the 

world we are His disciples (John 13:35).  
 

I thank God for Ellis Conley and his ministry here in the Mon Valley District. I 

am already witness to his many seeds of faith and stand in awe as God continues 

to bring forth the growth from Ellis’ ministry with you. I am a witness to his 

love for you. I am thankful to call him a brother in the faith and friend.  
 

I come to you with a contrite and humble heart knowing “Humanly it is  

impossible. But not with God. Everything is possible with God” (Mark 10: 27). I 

come with love for you already according to Jesus’ new commandment in John 

13:34 “…Just as I loved you, you should love each other”.  
  
And so, until we meet together may you find peace in your heart as we accept 

God’s call and journey forth as heirs with our Lord Jesus Christ.  
 

Peace & Grace,  Rick 
District Website 
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MonValley District Superintendents’ Calendar 
 

                                                                     Richard K DeQuasie 

                                                                              July, 2014 
                                                          

2 Barbour County Parish, 11:00 am  

4 Office Closed 

7 Fairmont Urban Parish, 11:00 am 

8 Morgantown East Parish, 10:30 am 

9 Fairmont East Parish, 9:00 am 

10 Paw Paw Parish, 11:00 am 

11 Out of Office 

14 Morgantown Urban Parish, 10:00 am 

15 Morgantown West Parish, 11:00 am 

16 North Marion Parish, 11:00 am 

17 Taylor County Parish, 11:00 am 

18 Out of Office 

21 Meeting 

22 Scott’s Run Settlement House 

23 Shinnston Parish, 12 Noon 

24 Preston County Parish, 11:30 am 

25 Out of Office 

27 Greenbrier District Superintendent Installation  

 
                  MonValley District                       

              Clergy and Family Picnic  
  

               SATURDAY, AUGUST 9, 2014 

COMMUNITY UNITED METHODIST CHURCH 

                 Rt. 119 South of Morgantown 
 

                    We will eat at 12:00 Noon  
Please bring your family and a covered dish to share.  The district will supply the table service and drinks. 

 
               

District Educational Funds Emphasis for 2014—$9,294 Goal  
 

The mission emphasis for 2014 MonValley District Charge Conferences will be the three Educational Funds          

established by General Conference. MEF (Ministerial Educational Fund) provides scholarships for Licensing 

School, Course of Study, and Seminary as well as continuing formation events in our Annual Conference. (25% of 

monies received are returned to our Annual Conference.) Your pastor has benefited from MEF funds in some way. 

The Africa University Fund, provides scholarships to the only degree granting institution of higher education      

supported by the UMC in Africa. Young men and women from 25 countries come to complete undergraduate and 

graduate degrees. The Black College Fund supports the 11 historically Black United Methodist colleges and         

universities here in the United States.  As is our custom, Superintendent Rick DeQuasie will be asking for a check 

from each church for $1 per member at Charge Conference made out to “MonValley District” to insure that we reach 

our district goal of $9,294. (Do not send this money or district apportionments through the Conference      

Treasurer’s office with your   conference apportionment.) Because of your faithfulness, our Annual Conference 

has been able to pay 100% of these funds over the past 5 years.  “Thank you” to those churches that will be faithful to 

this mission asking.  
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                     New District Superintendent 

                              Installation Service 
 

                              The installation service 

             for our new MonValley District Superintendent,  

                                                                       Rick DeQuasie,  

                                                                       has been set for 

                                                            Sunday, September 7, 2014 

                                                                            at 3:00 PM 

at Suncrest United Methodist Church 

479 Van Voorhis Road 

Morgantown 
 

We look forward to seeing all of you there to welcome Rick and his wife, Susie, to the MonValley District. 

 

             Congratulations 
 

                        Larry Buckland (LIFE) and Christi Cummings 

                           were married on Sunday, June 8, 2014 

                            at Bridgeport UMC  

 

Birthdays          Anniversaries     
 

JULY               JULY 
 

2    Gina Stewart        24  Ralph Wycoff         1    Greg and Sue Lewis  

3    Charles May         26  Gary Steele              3    Jonathan and Holly Smith 

6    Martha “Polly” Norton       28  Amanda Reed   5    Tom and Billie Shepherd 

8    Mary Meighen        30  Barbara Bailey  6    John and Linda Brosky 

      Cindy Murphy              Minnie “Jo” Moore  12  John and Donna Allen 

10  Alice Keener Hocking       31  Harry Holbert   22  Jack and Betty Flint 

12  Tammy Phillips       23  Roger and Lois Sandy 

       Florence Wilkins            27  Tom and Charlene Strahin  

13   Karen Camden         29  Bruce and Sherry Miller 

       Matthew Johnson         30  Gary and Roberta Steele  

15   Charlene Hamrick 

       Linda Rhodes 

       Tom Shepherd 

       Lisa Wotring 

16   Yvonne Shaver 

18   Pattie Helmick 

20   Carolyn Kerr 

23   Barbara Hart 
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  MonValley New Appointments, Assignments and Changes 

  West Virginia Annual Conference, Effective July 1, 2014 
  

We celebrate the new appointments in the MonValley District, welcoming those who are moving into the district and 

praying God’s blessing on those who are moving to new appointments.  We welcome back current pastors for       

another  appointment year. 

 

 Avery UMC—Jennifer C. Williams (FE), is moving from Wesley (Kingwood) in the Potomac Highlands District.  

(Richard Work is appointed in the New Jersey Conference) 
  

Brandonville—Harold A. Langevin, Jr. (LP), is moving from Mill Creek in the Wesleyan District.  (Gary Reed is 

appointed to Pendleton-Grant in the Potomac Highlands District) 
 

Brookhaven/Tyrone—Karen K. Tate (PE), is moving from Grantsville in the Potomac Highlands District.  

(Earnest Watkins is appointed to New Life in the Northern District) 
 

Congregational Development Extension Ministry (Suncrest)—Matthew Johnson (346.1), is from the Western 

Pennsylvania Conference.  This is a new appointment created by the WV Annual Conference.  
 

Fairview—Steven C. Rhodes (FE-R), is moving from Kenna, WV and coming out of retirement to serve part time. 

(Randy Vincent is retired) 
 

Farmington—TBS—Ishmael Graddy (PTLP-R), is serving as interim until this appointment is supplied. 

  

Flemington, Assistant (Astor)—Ira Dee Blake (AS), is a Certified Lay Servant from the Flemington UMC.  (Lois 

Sandy is re-retiring) 
 

Granville/Riverside—James Weber (AS), is a Certified Lay Servant from the Cassville UMC.  (Gina Stewart is 

appointed to the Tygart River Charge) 

  

Harner Chapel—Lynda K. Masters (346.1), is moving from the Eastern Ohio Conference. (Rick is taking a Leave 

of Absence from his home conference) 
 

LIFE—Aslam Barkat (FE-R), is retired. 
 

Monongalia—Barbara M. Bailey (FE-R), is coming out of retirement to serve part-time.  (Alan Flaitz is appointed 

to Fourth Street/Simpson in the Northern District) 

  

Suncrest Associate—Junius L. Lewis (LP), completed Licensing School this spring.  This is a new appointment 

created at Suncrest. 
 

Tunnelton – Tom Strahin (PTLP), is now a Licensed Part Time Local Pastor. 
 

Tygart River—Gina M. Stewart (PTLP), is moving within the MonValley District. 
 

Wallace—Martha J. Holbert (AS), is a Certified Lay Speaker from the Peora Charge. 
 

Wesley Associate—Valerie Burgess (346.1), is from the Iowa Conference.  This is a new appointment created at 

Wesley. 

  

West Marion—David Yanero (AS), is a Certified Lay Speaker from LIFE. 

   

West Virginia University Wesley Foundation Campus Ministry – Beth Johnson (Lay Person).  (Cindy is taking 

a Leave of Absence from her home conference) 

Continued… 
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As we move into another appointment year, let’s pray again the prayer that John Wesley prayed with pastors each 

year as they received their new appointments. 

  

          A Covenant Prayer in the Wesleyan Tradition 

                       I am no longer my own, but thine. 

     Put me to what thou wilt, rant me with whom thou wilt. 

                     Put me to doing, put me to suffering. 

          Let me be employed by thee or laid aside for thee. 

                         Let me be full, let me be empty. 

                Let me have all things, let me have nothing. 

                                             I freely and heartily yield all things 

                                              to thy pleasure and disposal. 

                                             And now, O glorious and blessed God, 

                                               Father, Son, and Holy Spirit, 

                                             thou art mine, and I am thine.  So be it. 

                                          And the covenant which I have made on earth, 

                                                 let it be ratified in heaven.  Amen. 
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Cooperative Parish News 

   
Morgantown West Cooperative Parish: We are having a  parish planning meeting July 6, 4pm at    

Westover UMC and hope to finalize plans for the Smorgasbord fund raiser hosted by our parish at      

Westover UMC on September 27 serving from 3 – 7 P.M.  Our Parish Picnic (covered dish) is Sunday, 

July 13, 3:00 pm at the Mason Dixon Campground outside of Mt. Morris PA.  Bring your favorite food and 

come join us for a time of good food and fellowship.  This is an opportunity to meet and welcome our new 

pastors, Jim Weber and Barbara Bailey to our parish                                 - Jo McCartney, Parish Coordinator 

 
 

Looking/Planning Ahead for Your Local Church 

                                                        July through September, 2014 

 

July – Be Sure Children and Youth are Registered for District Camps 
 

4  Independence Day 

16 Retired United Methodist Pastors and Spouses (RUMPS), McAteer’s, Fairmont, 11 am 

24-26    UMW Mission U (SOCM), West Virginia Wesleyan College, Buckhannon 

20-23    District Junior Youth Camp, Camp Muffly (Entering 3rd grade through 6th grade) 

23-26 District Senior Youth Camp, Camp Muffly (Entering 7th grade and above) 
 

August – Schedule Meetings to prepare for Charge Conference/ plan fall ministries.  Finalize Plans 

for Kicking Off the Fall Sunday School and Christian Education Sunday.  
 

9  District Clergy/Family Picnic, Community UMC, Rt 119, South of Morgantown - eat at noon 

16 Lead Team, Valley Chapel, Fairmont, 1 PM 

17  Campus Ministry Sunday offering – Supports the work of the WV Conference Student Movement and   

 campus ministry units. 

  Gather the addresses of college students and send their contact information to Campus Pastors. 

24-28 DS training at Lake Junaluska 
 

September – Plan Back to Sunday School & Teacher Recognition 
 

1    Labor Day Sunday – Invite persons to wear their work clothes to church 

5 United Methodist Men’s Circuit Rider Golf Scramble 

5-7  United Methodist Men’s Retreat at Jackson’s Mills 

 Boy Scout Circuit Rider Camporee at Jackson’s Mills 

7 Christian Education Sunday (offering) - Dedicate your SS teachers for the coming year and have a        

 “Kick-Off” Celebration for the Sunday School year 

13 Lay Servant Academy, Valley Chapel UMC, Fairmont 

14  Rural Life Sunday – Informs and educates about the importance of ministry in rural life. 

18 Fall District UM Women, Eldora UMC, Fairmont 

20  Lay Servant Academy, Valley Chapel UMC, Fairmont 

22 Kairos Prison Ministry Golf Classic, Esquire Country Club, Barboursville, 8:30 AM 

26-28 Ministers’ Mates Fellowship, John XXIII Center, Charleston 
 

Watch your email for 

Charge Conference Dates, Times and Places 

Clergy Meeting Dates, Times and Places 



Page 9 COMMUNITY 

 

MonValley District Conference Apportionment Update 

Through May 31, 2014 
 

Thank you for your faithfulness - 
 

Churches that have paid 100%:  (of 176 churches) 

Asbury (Fairview), Blackshere, Community, Corley, Evansville,    

Flemington, Hopewell (Catawba), Jakes Run, Joetown,                

Mariah’s Chapel, Mt. Tabor, Mt. Zion (Evansville), Pisgah           

(Bruceton Mills Ct.), Plum Run, Simpson Evans Chapel,                  

Sniders Temple, Valley Chapel (Wadestown), Wadestown,               

West Farmington 
 

Churches that are ahead:  

Avery, Bee Gum, Benton Ferry, Berea, Blueville, Bruceton Mills, Camp Chapel, Catawba, Central Chapel, 

Colfax, Concord, Crim Memorial, Cross Roads, Denver, Downs, East High Street, Enterprise, Fetterman,  

Highland Park, Janes Memorial, Johnson Chapel, Jones Run, Kasson, Lamberts Run, Masontown, 

McCurdysville, Mt. Israel, Mt. Morris, Olive, Philippi, Pleasant Valley, Rymer, Stringtown, Sugar Creek,  

Trinity (Grafton), Wana, Warren, Wesley (Morgantown), Westover, Ziesing 
 

Churches that are on target:  (41.67%) 

Asbury (Belington), Astor, Birds Creek, Brookhaven, Buckeye, Carolina, Chestnut Ridge, Eldora,       

Hopewell (Bruceton Mills Ct.), Hutchinson, Kanes Creek, Knottsville, Levels, Logansport, Lumberport, 

Lynch Chapel, Mansfield, Meadowdale H&H, Miracle Run, Mt. Pleasant, Mt. Vernon (Kanes Creek),     

Mt. Vernon (Mansfield), New Hope Valley, Otterbein, Pine Bluff, Sabra, Victor Chapel, Walnut Grove, 

Wesley Chapel (Knottsville), West Side 

 

MonValley District Office Apportionment Update 

 

The following churches have paid 100% of their 2014 District Apportionment 
 

Arden, Arnettsville, Asbury (Belington), Astor, Avery, Barrackville, Blackshere, Blueville, Brookhaven,             

Bruceton Mills, Buckeye, Camp Chapel, Carolina, Central Chapel, Christ, Colfax, Community, Concord,        

Corley, Crim Memorial, Cross Roads, East High Street, Eden, Eldora, Elk City, Farmington Main Street,           

Fetterman, First Mannington, Flemington, Fort Martin, Gateway, Good Shepherd, Granville, Green Hill, 

Gypsy, Harner Chapel, Highland Avenue, Highland Park, Hopewell (Catawba), Janes Memorial,          

Johnson Chapel, Jones, Jones Run, Kanes Creek, Kasson, Knottsville, Levels, Logansport, Mansfield, 

Mariah’s Chapel, Miracle Run, Monumental, Mt. Israel, Mt. Morris, Mt. Pleasant (Harner Chapel),          

Mt. Pleasant (Knottsville), Mt. Tabor, Mt. Vernon (Kanes Creek), Mt. Vernon (Mansfield), Mt. Zion 

(Evansville), Olive, Peora, Pisgah (Meadowdale), Pleasant Creek, Pleasant Valley, Reedsville, Rymer,    

Sabra, Simpson Evans Chapel, Spruce Street, Sturgiss Chapel, Sugar Valley, Talbott, Trinity (Fairmont), 

Trinity (Grafton), Tunnelton, Valley Chapel (Fairmont), Valley Chapel (Wadestown), Victor Chapel, 

Wadestown, Walnut Grove, Wana, Wesley (Morgantown), Wesley Chapel (Knottsville), Westover, 

Westside, Woodland, Ziesing 
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2014 West Virginia Annual Conference Summary 
 

The 46th session of the West Virginia Annual Conference met June 12-15 at West Virginia 

Wesleyan College in Buckhannon, W.Va. Bishop Sandra Steiner Ball presided during the session which 

emphasized the theme, “Discover Christ.”  
 

Guest preacher, Bishop Thomas J. Bickerton (Western PA area) returned to the place of his ordina-

tion to preach at two worship services. His first sermon, “Discover Relationship,” was based on the conver-

sation Jesus had with the Samaritan woman at the well, as told in the Gospel of John.  
 

“I believe this story represents one of the greatest challenges of the Christian journey, to love peo-

ple like he (Jesus) did,” said the bishop. 
 

Bickerton preached again Friday morning, where he urged the conference to re-discover joy. He used the 

song “Happy” by Pharrell Williams to demonstrate joy and conference members responded by dancing in 

the aisles of Wesley Chapel. 
 

The conference also concluded a year of emphasis on Imagine No Malaria. Since 2007, the confer-

ence has raised $425,000 to combat the deadly disease. 
 

The Cabinet of the West Virginia Annual Conference presented a report that demonstrated the per-

severance and hope local churches and ministries show even in times of hardship and “giants in the land” 

such as addiction, depression and the perceived cultural irrelevance.  
 

Resident and presiding Bishop, Sandra Steiner Ball based her address on Isaiah 40, verse 31: “but 

those who hope in the LORD will renew their strength. They will soar on wings like eagles; they will run 

and not grow weary, they will walk and not be faint.” 
 

“God wants to renew our strength, to make us able,” she said. “I hear Isaiah telling us to look 

around at the big world. Behind it is a creator who has the expansive power of life that can make a grass-

hopper soar like an eagle.” 
 

Dr. Elaine Heath led two conference teaching sessions that focused on how missional communities 

can reach new people. 
 

Bishop Ernest S. Lyght, who served the West Virginia Conference from 2004 - 2011 preached a 

sermon during Sunday morning ordination that encouraged attendees to embrace the steps along the jour-

ney of faith. 
 

“When we are on the spiritual path, the whole world is open,” he said. Conference passed a resolu-

tion that strengthens clergy training regarding the issue of sexual assault. They also approved a rule change 

that allows seminarians to take up to 66 ⅔% of their courses online, except for those related to preaching 

and pastoral care. 
 

Conference adopted a $12,027,139 budget for 2015, a decrease of $59,829 or 0.49% less than the 

2014 budget. 
 

At the end of 2013, membership stood at 97,363, down 1,818 from the end of 2012. Worship atten-

dance stands at 41,820 down 1,725. Church school attendance stands at 19,455, down 1,372. 
 

Seven elders and three deacons were ordained. Five were commissioned: one as a deacon and four 

as elders. Nine elders, one deacon, and four associate members entered into a retired relationship with the 

conference. Eight local pastors were recognized as retired. 
 

Conference video highlights may be viewed at wvumc.org/conference 
 

- prepared by Laura Harbert Allen, director of communications 

 

http://wvumc.org/conference


Minimum Financial Standards and Internal Controls for Local Churches                                              

 

 - the following guidelines shall be in place for all local churches as a measure of protection for those with 
financial responsibilities in the church. These minimum standards should be increased for churches with 
higher volumes of transactions but must not be compromised for lower volumes of transactions. All local 
churches shall meet these minimum standards and internal controls. 

1. Treasurer and Financial Secretary shall not be the same person and shall not be in the same immediate  
family residing in the same household. 

2. Counting teams (of at least two unrelated persons) should count offerings and document totals.  The 
treasurer and financial secretary shall not be members of the counting teams. 

3. Offerings should be deposited the same or next business day. 

4. Offering count details should be given to financial secretary for recording. 

5. Offering totals should be given to the treasurer to record deposit. 

6. The Financial Secretary's deposit records should be compared to the bank statement to verify deposits 
(by bank reconciliation reviewer). 

7. At least two persons should be listed as authorized signatures on all accounts. 

8. Financial policy and authority guidelines should be written and approved by the Finance Committee. 

9. Invoices or some documentation shall be required for all payments from all accounts. 

10. Someone other than the treasurer (with authority by Finance Committee) should approve invoices for 
payment. 

11. The Treasurer should make payments only after the invoice is approved. 

12. All accounts should be reconciled monthly. 

13. Someone other than treasurer should review bank reconciliations at least bi-annually including bank 
statements, invoices, checks written, and financial reports.                                                           

14. The Treasurer should make detailed report of budget and designated fund activities to the Finance 
Committee at least quarterly. 

15. There must be a full annual audit of ALL accounts done (at least in as much detail as the  Local Church 
Audit Guide) every year for all churches.  2012 Book of Discipline 258.4(d). 

16. W-2s must be issued for employees and 1099s issued for nonemployee compensation by January 31 for 
preceding year (federal law requirement). 

17. Payroll tax forms and deposits done as required for payroll amount (federal law requirement) - payroll 
reporting should be completed for the IRS and SSA by appropriate due date for riling method. 

18. Housing allowance or exclusions that are approved annually at charge conference should be kept on 
file (federal law requirement). 

19. Prepare a list of all church property for insurance purposes - include item description, serial number 
and value. 

20. Prepare list of safety deposit box contents - update authority as needed - access should be allowed by 
two unrelated people. 

21. Computer records should be backed up and password protected for security. 

22. Number of persons required for regular financial procedures - four - financial secretary, treasurer,    
      person to review and approve invoices, person to review bank reconciliation. 
 

Questions on implementing these standards? Call or email the Conference Treasurer's Office at        
(800-788-3746 ext. 35 or email at tresrr@aol.com. 
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                                  MonValley District 

  The United Methodist Church         

                307 Fairmont Avenue 

                 Fairmont WV 26554 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                   

 

   

    

 

Phone:  304-366-6811        Hours:  10:00 am to 5:00 pm M-F         Fax:  304-333-0224 

 

District Office Email:  monvalleydistrictumc@wvdsl.net 

Rick DeQuasie’s Email:  rdequasie1968@gmail.com    

District Office Website:  monvalleyumc.org 

   

Rev. Richard K. DeQuasie                                                            Bishop Sandra Steiner Ball 

District Superintendent                                                             Resident & Presiding Bishop 
 

West Virginia Annual Conference 

 

 

 

 
 

MONVALLEY DISTRICT NEWSLETTER 
 

If you receive this newsletter from a printed source and would like to have it sent to you 

electronically please send your email address to the district office at monvalleydistrictumc@wvdsl.net. 

 


